Women’s Group Meeting minutes
April 15, 2023, 10-12 at the MOC

The SFTR Women’s Group met Saturday, April 15th at the MOC. In attendance were Lynne
Parker, Carol Smith, Sue Downs, Nancy Scott, Carol Rankin, Lori Calrk, Pat Nash, Nanci Dixon,
and Joni English. We missed those who were unable to join us!

The main order of business was discussing the May 27th garage sale/craft market. We want to
make sure the word gets out and discussed ways to do so. Anyone interested in bringing items
to sell should contact Maureen Latham. Carol will send out a special note to the Women’s
Group list, and will make up more flyers for the bulletin boards and MOC. Shannon has created
the flyers, which look great. All are encouraged to talk to neighbors about the event.

We thanked Joni for speaking at the recent POA Meeting, where she spoke about the
welcoming of our group to her and also highlighted the “garage/craft sale” in May and “save the
date” for the July 1 picnic. Tim Nash has donated a Jokers Marble handmade board for the
raffle and this was shown to the group.

Pat Nash said her husband Tim has offered to present a free class to the Women of the ranch
concerning Basic Firearm Safety.

{* Post Note: this will be for all SFTR residents, not just women, and held on Sat May 6 at 9:00
am at the MOC - see notification on the website for more info or contact Tim Nash}

Darla’s current treasurer report states we have $4,341.70 in checking; $126 in cash.

Other discussion was centered around hearing updates from those present about families and
activities. It was enjoyable having the sharing time together.

The next Women’s Group Meeting will be May 13 at 10 am at the MOC.



